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Meeting Minutes
 Board of Management

May 10, 2022: Zoom or at 237 King St. W
Attendance: Nancy Dudley and Jim Carrington (Co-Chairs); Paul Shettell (Treasurer); Connie Beneteau (BIA).

 Nancy called the meeting to order. Unfortunately, there are not enough for majority. It was recommended that tonight’s meeting be accepted as information and all approvals including April’s Meeting Minutes be approved at our next meeting with majority.
No motion was made to accept the agenda.
Sergeant Cowell shared his monthly report for downtown Chatham. Sergeant Cowell let us know about a grant program called CKanvas. It is for youth creating murals. This is to assist in the tagging of businesses. If the BIA knows of business that can put up a mural, to let them know. 
Nancy asked if there were any business arising from the previous Meeting Minutes or conflict of interests to report. Seeing none, we moved onto reports.
Board Reports: Co-chairs Nancy and Jim had nothing to report. Secretary was unavailable.  
Connie reported that the new certificates has been distributed (there are a few still to go out). Bridgerama has had lots of advertising and we received a major sponsor for the event.

There is a Business After Hours on May 18th if anyone wants to attend.

There was a complaint again about long term parking on King Street.

There was a request for information on Associate Membership.

No movement on Audits.

Lots of complaints about the new outdoor patio on King Street in front of Loaded 2 Go. However the patio is within the by-law.
Ongoing is different issues with merchants emailing about damage downtown (graffiti, boxes broken into, flower boxes needing removal, Banners, Mini-Lights in the trees and hanging extension cords from the Mini-Lights)

Big concern with the new lamp posts as they were to be made to fit all our current banners. The space between top banner pole and bottom banner pole was to be 5 feet or 60 inches. The current pole spacing is approximately 6 inches further apart. For the RetroFest Banners to go up we put the banner on the top pole and Zip-Tied the bottom for the banner to the pole. Public Works will not want to do this each time we change season. However, to purchase 3 new seasons it will costs $24,000.00. Or we see if the lamppost bottom pole can be moved up one hole above from where it currently sits.
RetroFest is coming along well.

Treasurer: Paul reviewed the financial reports. Everything is okay and up to date.
No new business to report, meeting was adjourned.
Next Board Meeting: June 14, 2022 
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